
 QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

 

PROJECT # 11-39 

 

CONSTRUCTION MANAGER-AT-RISK 

SAN JACINTO MEMORIAL BUILDING, CENTRAL COLLEGE 

 

 

 

Date:  October 3, 2011 

 

To:   All Prospective Respondents 

 

From:  Houston Community College, Procurement Operations 

 

Subject: Informational Letter # 1 – Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for 

Construction Manager-at-Risk, Project #11-39 

 

The following written questions regarding subject RFQ were received in the Procurement 

Operations Office prior to the deadline for submitting written inquiries of September 29, 

2011 at 3:00 p.m. (local time). 

 

Question # 1: 

 

What SB certifications will be accepted on the project?  Federal? State? City of Houston? 

Metro? Port of Houston?  Please elaborate.             

 

HCC Answer: 

 

Please refer to Exhibit 1, HCC Policy on Utilization of Small Business (SB) Program 

incorporated herein and made part of this Informational Letter #1. 

 

Question # 2: 

 

Is it necessary to name SBs at this step of the process?  A small business plan is typically 

developed after a comprehensive review of the scope of work. It is not practical to solicit 

and name small businesses at this step in the process without knowledge of how we 

expect to utilize them on the project and to what extent.  CMARs typically submit small 

business plans with the cost proposal after a detailed review of the scope of work. 

 

HCC Answer: 

 

Please submit a plan detailing how you intend to accomplish the SB requirements in this 

RFQ. 
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Question # 3: 

 

What are the proposed start and completion dates for the project? 

 

HCC Answer: 

 

The tentative project start date is March 1, 2012.  Tentative project completion date is 

July 31, 2013. 

 

Question # 4: 

 

Reference to the Owner Agreement:   

 
Article 17.7 of the Owner agreement reads as follows:  

 

17.7 The cost of premiums for any additional insurance coverage desired by the Construction 

Manager in excess of that required by this Agreement, the Uniform General and Supplementary 

Conditions, or the Contract Documents shall be included as cost of the work in the GMP 

Proposal as a Direct Construction Cost, and not borne by the Construction Manager out of fees, 

provided the insurance coverage is normal and customary in the industry and the Construction 

Manager’s operations directly attributable to the project.  

 

Article 17.8.3 of the Owner Agreement reads as follows:  

 

17.8.3 The cost of premiums for any additional insurance coverage desired by the Construction 

Manager in excess of that required by this Agreement, the Uniform General and Supplementary 

Conditions, or the Contract Documents shall be borne solely by the Construction Manager out of 

its fees and not included in the GMP Proposal as a Direct Construction Cost.  

 

 

In article 17.7 the additional insurance can be included in the GMP. However, in article 

17.8.3 the insurance cannot be included in the GMP. Please clarify which article is 

correct.  

 

HCC Answer: 

 

Article 17.7 is correct.  17.8.3 is in reference to Owner Controlled Insurance Program 

(OCIP) and in this case, HCC will not be using OCIP. Therefore, Article 17.8.3 does not 

apply.   
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